
 
 
 
 

March 21, 2025 
 
Eye Bank Association of America  
1101 17th Street NW  
Suite 400  
Washington, DC 20036 
 
Dear EBAA members,  
 
I am writing to recommend Jameson Clover for the Eye Bank Association of America 
(EBAA) Board of Directors as an At-Large member.  
  
I am confident that Jameson's experience in the eye banking industry will add great value 
to EBAA and its board.    
  
Jameson’s dedication to VisionGift and EBAA is exemplary.  She has been in eye banking 
since 2002, serving in a variety of positions, starting as a recovery technician after 
college.  She continued to expand her knowledge with experience in Eligibility, Distribution, 
and Surgical Services. Jameson’s most recent position at VisionGift is senior vice president 
of surgical services and business intelligence.  In addition, her drive to participate in and 
lead numerous EBAA committees since 2012 shows her dedication and passion for 
improving the industry.  She has also given multiple presentations and webinars, thirteen 
since 2014.   Jameson has contributed to twenty-seven book chapters, scientific 
publications, abstracts, and posters since 2010.  
 
I am certain EBAA, and its Board of Directors will benefit from Jameson’s insight into 
meeting the changing needs of eye banking. She has an authentic desire to help shape the 
future of our global community. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Diane Hollingsworth 
President/CEO 
 


